

March 4, 2021

Jamie Russo

Dear J. Russo

We confirm receipt of your email and attachments dated February 24, 2021. As you are aware, the Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit (SMDHU) is required to complete annual inspections for infection prevention and control at all body modification premises which you have been participating in for many years.

While we note your instructions, please be advised that staff from the Infectious Diseases team will continue to regularly attend the personal service setting as required, and authorized, by the Health Protection and Promotion Act as has been a long standing practice during the history of your business's operations.

Other departments within SMDHU may also require access to your property if there are other health concerns, such as COVID-19 risks. This is also permitted by the Health Protection and Promotion Act

We look forward to continuing our cooperative relationship while performing the various public health roles of the SMDHU. Please have your legal counsel contact us with any further concerns

Thank You.

Heidi Pitfield, MPH, CPHI(C), CIC Program Manager, Infectious Diseases Program Clinical Service Department

HP/sm

Collingwood:

C) Barrier FAX: 705-721-1405 Cookstown:

C) Gravenhurst

☐ Huntwille: FAX: 705-684-9887 FAX: 705-789-7245

☐ Midland:

C) Oriffix